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UFO CHALLENGE
 

At the March Chapter Meetings, 
twenty-five smiling UFO participants 
proudly shared their completed UFO 

Project #2 with Guild members.  GREAT JOB!!
 UFO Project #3 will be due at either or both Chapter 

Meetings in May.
 At the April Day Chapter Meeting, the UFO Project num-

ber to be due in July will be selected.
 To the UFO participants who have not shared a com-

pleted project:  It is not too late to “jump right in” and join 
the fun by completing the next project—#3.

 
UFO Queens: 

 Lois Bates, 898-4640; Valobo@aol.com
Nancy Shrout, 898-4174; bandnshrout@verizon.net

•
•

Volunteers Needed!!
 A Parliamentarian is needed for both the Day and Night 

Chapters.   The role of the parliamentarian is to make sure 
we follow the proper procedures during the business part 
of our meetings each month. We follow Robert’s Rules of 
Order so if you are familiar with those rules of order,  this is 
the volunteer opportunity for you.    

 Thanks to Maggie Wampler for stepping up to help with 
Night Chapter Programs.   Look for an announcement soon 
about  local Workshops. 

Please contact Gala Damato gala.damato@gmail.com 
or 757-746-0599, if you are interested in the Parliamentar-
ian  positions. 

Hi, Happy Quilters!
The saying “March comes in like a lion and goes out like 

a lamb” has been proven half-true.  We just have to wait for 
April to prove the saying this year. Three northeasters and 
one coming in…What a lion! We’ll have to wait for April to 
prove the second half of that saying.

Now about April - we have our “Everything is Coming Up 
Quilts” Guild Quilt Show in Poquoson on April 7-8. Tricia 
Lent and Janet Dyer have been fantastic co-chairing the 
show, as have all the other members of the guild working 
on it. If you haven’t volunteered, call up. And of course, 
don’t forget to bring your PPQG membership card for a 
discount on your entrance fee.

The nominating committee is working hard on a slate of 
candidates. If you have a special talent or interest in help-
ing the guild, please don’t hesitate in letting the committee 
know. They are Janette Doucette, Linda O’Dell, Susan 
Waddles, Cathy and Mark Fowler and Candy Byrd (me).

As I am writing this, I hope you are all battened down 
and have all your fabric. I am working on my UFOS. What 
are you sewing?

Candy Byrd	
President

ARE YOU READY?
There is a WONDERFUL quilt show coming April 7 & 8 

at Poquoson Middle School.  A large group of fellow guild 
members have worked for months to make the show hap-
pen and it is going to be great!  Are you entering a quilt?  
Thank you.  Are you volunteering? Thank you.  Will you 
attend and bring a friend or several?  Thank you.

We need a little more from you.  If you have something 
that could sit in one of the corners of the quilt racks, would 
you please bring it to the school between 3-5 on April 6?  
We had so many comments on how much that added to 
the show last time.  What to bring?  Something not more 
than 2-2 1/2’ square...like a crock, a butter churn, an old 
fashioned high chair, a small wagon, a kid’s rocker.  Just 
something to dress up the corners a bit.

Thank you in advance for helping us out in so many 
ways.  Remember this is YOUR quilt show.

Patricia Lent & Janet Dyer
co-chairs
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Officers 2017-2018
President	 Candy Byrd	 bcantsleep@aol.com	 232-6495
Vice President	 Gala Damato	 gala.damato@gmail.com 	 872-6823
Executive Secretary	 Loy Holt	 loy614@aol.com 	 564-0980
Executive Treasurer	 Gina Vivian	 soonerrph@icloud.com 	 873-0806
Night Coordinator	 Sandra Combs	 sthcombs123@cox.net 	 865-8091
Night Treasurer	 Allison Twilley	 ambaker89@gmail.com 	 846-5016
Night Secretary	 Susan Waddles	 flightgal822@yahoo.com 	 866-0728
Day Coordinator	 Linda Odell	 quilting65linda@gmail.com 	 869-6314
Day Secretary	 Vicki Marsh	 vpricemarsh@verizon.net 	 877-6182
Day Treasurer	 Trisha Lent	 patricialent123@gmail.com 	 371-9539

Volunteers 2017-2018
Membership 	 Debbie Moore 	 874-4323  
	 Cathy Fowler 	 833-6035   
Newsletter 	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031    
Circulation 	 Debbie Moore 	 874-4323  
Property Management	 Yvette Cienski    	 234-0232 
Sunshine 	 Sandy Barnes 	 833-8233      
Service Projects 	 Gala Damato 	 872-6823  
Quilts of Honor 	 Terri McHenry 	 874-3140   
	 Karen Whitley  	 254-6442 
Challenge 2017 	 Jenny Ballou 	 879-4152  
Webmistress 	 Linda Odell 	 869-6314  
Workshops 	 Karen O’Kelley 	 599-0216 
E-Tree 	 Linda Odell 	 869-6314  
Winter Mystery 	 Isobel Meekins	 874-4750
Challenge 2018     	 Marilyn Rivera    	 875-1833  
Fall Festival Chair 	 Susan Waddles 	 886-0728   
2018 Raffle Quilt 	 Gina Vivian 	 863-0806    
Day Chapter
Monthly Minis 	 Amy Mazich  	 867-7667
	 Kathy DeCarlo        	 875-2931      	   
Block of the Month  	 Nancy Carter                               804-693-2763   
	 Pat McGough 	 877-3818   
	 Valerie Lee 	 344-5545
Hospitality 	 Pat Sappenfield  	 224-0427    
Programs  	 Janette Doucette                         850-420-4879   
Parliamentarian 	 Vacant  
Historian 	 Marilyn Rivera 	 875-1833  
Librarian 	 Lisa Hartman 	 810-8157   
Night Chapter    
Monthly Minis 	 Joy Duke 	 838-1043
	 Nancy Garnett 	 838-1716    
Greeter 	 Jeanne Surber	 719-6676 
Hospitality 	 Goldie Fields 	 766-8503    
Parliamentarian 	 Vacant   
Librarian 	 Vacant  
Historian 	 Marilyn Rivera 	 875-1833
Programs 	 Vacant  
Block of the Month 	 Denise Vasser 	 599-6285      
Unless otherwise noted, area code is (757)

“The Piecemaker News” is pub-
lished monthly. Please send news 
items, articles, inquiries and adver-
tisements to:

Donna D’Amelio
donnadamelio@verizon.net

Deadline is the 22th of each 
month. Articles submitted after 
the due date will be in the next 
issue of the newsletter.

Please note PPQG newsletter  in 
subject line of emails so I don’t 
delete it accidently. 
 

Articles and Ads for May’s  
Newsletter are due by April 22. 

Advertising Rates  
(Payable in Advance)  

Full Page - $50  
Half Page - $25  

Quarter Page - $15  
Business Card - $5

Please  
Don’t   
Forget...  

… to wear your Guild Name Badge 
to every meeting. We want to get to 
know the name as well as the face!    
Those not wearing their name 
badges will be fined fifty cents.

Inclement weather: Day Chapter will follow Newport News School Clo-
sures. Night Chapter will follow Hampton School Closures.
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April’s Birthdays
Madonna Brink		  4/
Amy Mazich		  4/3
Sue Cundiff		  4/5
Joan Kelly		  4/8
Denise	 Vassar		  4/8
Pat McGough		  4/10
Lori Murdock		  4/10
Ann Cousins                  4/11
Joyce McKeel		  4/16
Yvette Cienski		  4/21
Sara Ware		  4/23
Sandy Jenkins		  4/26
Sandra Combs		  4/29
Adline Warren		  4/29

Courtesy Ad
For sale:

Bernina 1230, excellent condition with many extra 
presser feet.
$500
contact Gail Lockhart at g.lockhart@charter.net

•

•
•

Updates from the 
Membership Chair
Janette Doucette:    
JanetteD426@gmail.com
new email address

Update on Service Projects
Thank you to those that brought in quilts, fabric hearts 

and pillowcases to the March meetings.   We received four 
lap quilts, seven baby quilts and fifty fabric hearts.  You la-
dies really like to make the pillowcases for the children with 
cancer at MCV Hospital in Richmond. At the day chapter 
meeting, I received 81 pillowcases.  Fifty were made by 
Carolyn Evanoff.  At the night chapter meeting,  I received 
35 pillowcases.  Sixteen were made by Sherry Behun and 
Rosemary brought me eight more.  These will go to the 
Blue Crab Quilt Company in Richmond in addition to the 
forty seven Denise Vassar took there in February.  You can 
continue to support small service  projects in the following 
ways:

Small baby quilts for families with need at Riverside Hos-
pital and comfort quilts for babies in CHKD NICU palliative 
care. A good size for these quilts is approximately 30” x 36” 
or 26 inch square for the bereavement quilts.   

Fabric hearts for Mothers with babies in NICU at River-
side and CHKD.  

Full size pillowcases made with bright, happy novelty 
fabric are for children with cancer at MCV in Richmond. 
They should be made with 100% cotton fabric.  Don’t use 
flannel or fabric with glitter.  It takes 3/4 of a yard of bright 
novelty fabric and about 1/4 yard contrasting fabric for the 
band.   Instructions are on the web site and or use your fa-
vorite method of making pillowcases.  Finished pillowcases 
will be taken to the Blue Crab Quilt Co. in Richmond for 
distribution at MCV Hospital.  

 Members of the Service Project Committee are Joan 
Cochran, Maggie Haley,  Pat Winters, Brenda Smith and 
Gala Damato. 

Day Chapter Programs
April showers bring quilt shows – to include a fabulous 

trunk show by Randee and Darrel Tassara from Williams-
burg for our Day Program in April.  Randee and Darrel have 
been quilters for several years.  Randee from the age of 
5, when she treadled her grandmother’s machine for her.  
She did not actually start making her own quilts until she 
was in her 30’s. Darrel, on the other hand, started making 
miniature quilts about 15 years ago.  Although they do not 
have the same taste in quilts, they do work together on new 
baby quilts, graduation quilts, and wedding quilts for family 
members, plus comfort quilts for the community.  Come en-
joy their humorous presentation and rich display of double 
quilting talents, with quilts dating as far back as 1947!

And a future program note for your calendar:  May’s Day 
Meeting lecturer comes from the Northern Virginia area.  
Diane Henry is a thread specialist, and she will have a 
presentation about types of threads and their uses. More to 
come in the next newsletter. 

Calling PPQG Members for 
Quilt Show

More help is needed for the “Show” 
area during the Quilt Show on April 7 and 
8. You will talk with visitors, use white 
gloves to show the backs of quilts, and 

monitor the Quilt area. 
 Call Maggie at 898-1205 or email mhaley101@

verizon.net to volunteer or more information. Morning 
or afternoon times are available



�
Continued on Page 6 Day Chapter Minutes

PPQG Day Chapter Minutes For February 9, 2018 
The Day Chapter meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by our Vice President, Gala Damato.   We had 97 mem-
bers present, 2 guests: Lou Roberts, Beth Felko, and 2 New Members: Cathy Weathers and Ruth Ann Sprague.
MINUTES:  Pat McGough made a motion to accept the February minutes as published. Lori Murdock seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Tricia Lent made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report for audit; seconded by Carol 
Pittman.   Motion carried.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Candy Byrd announced that she is selling Coffee Cups with the PPQG logo for $16 each and that the price will go up 
to $18.00 at the Quilt Show.   She is also selling tickets for the machine that the guild received from Tidewater Sew/
Vac for our member’s participation in their class. Tickets are $3 each.  Each member who attended the class will also 
receive one free ticket.
BLOCK OF THE MONTH:  Pat McGough presented the BOM for April.  The block will help you work on your Applique 
skills with the April Showers Girl.  The BOM for March was won by Mark Fowler.
MONTHLY MINI:  Amy Mazich and Kathy DeCarlo displayed the monthly minis.  Lori Murdoch donated a corded fab-
ric bowl won by De Lovell. Joann Gardner donated a thread and bobbin holder which was won by Sharon Hamlin.  
2018 QUILT SHOW:  Isobel Meekins said that there is still room in the program for individual ads and that she had 
contracts available at the meeting if anyone would like to have one.  Kathy Fowler passed around a sheet for volun-
teers to provide snacks and drinks for the volunteer room at the quilt show.  Tricia Lent reminded everyone that there 
were clipboards for sign-ups for various activities at the quilt show.  Plenty of areas are still in need of volunteers.  
Help with set-up on Friday and take down on Sunday is needed as well as white gloves to hang quilts.  If anyone 
would like to demonstrate any quilting techniques at the Quilt Show let the committee know as soon as possible.  Tick-
ets for the show are $6 for any guild member from any guild.  To receive the discount each member must display their 
membership card.  Regular admission will be $8.  For those displaying quilts, artist’s statements need to be turned in 
to Gina Vivian as soon as possible.  The quilt drop off will be Friday, April 7 between 4 and 6 p.m. at Poquoson Middle 
School.  Lisa Hartman is accepting donations for door prizes.
2018 RAFFLE QUILT:  Gina Vivian announced that tickets were available for the 2018 Raffle Quilt.  Cost will be 6 
for $10 or 1 for $2.  She has a sign-up sheet for volunteers to help sell tickets at the quilt show.  It’s a sit down job if 
anyone is interested 
PROGRAM DIRECTOR:  Janette Doucette is our Program Director.  She is providing a suggestion box for members 
to place any suggestions for programs for the coming year.   You can also reach her by phone or email.  The April day 
program will be a trunk show presented by Daryl and Randee Tassara.  May program will feature the use of various 
types of threads.  The July program will feature the use of scraps and a workshop will be held following the meeting in 
Isobel’s classroom at the Community Center.
MEMBERSHIP:  Cathy Fowler announced that rosters had been emailed to members.  She has a few printed copies 
for those who do not have email.
HONOR QUILTS:  TerrI McHenry and Karen Whitley made a trip to Fort Belvoir this month to the Wounded Warrior 
Care Center.  The Center helps service members transition from military service to civilian life.  They were able to 
present 12 quilts and the recipients were very appreciative.  She also announced that she has five quilts ready to be 
quilted if anyone is available.  
UFOs:  Nancy Shrout and Lois Bates had all members who had completed their UFO #2 present them to the group.  
There was a big group showing their finished projects.  UFO #3 will be due in May.  
SERVICE PROJECTS: Gala announced that 47 pillowcases were taken to the Blue Crab Quilt Company in Richmond 
for distribution.  Twenty baby quilts were given to CHKD.  Bereavement quilts are need in muted colors.  Measure-
ments for the bereavement quilts are 26 x 26.
WORKSHOP:  Kitty Tully will be conducting a workshop on March 20, at the Grafton Christian Church from 9:30 to 
12:30.  Project will be the Easy Shallow Curves pattern.  Cost of the workshop is $12.00.  A supply list will be provided 
at sign up.
CHALLENGE QUILT 2018:  “HAVE PASSPORT WILL TRAVEL.” Marilyn Rivera is still accepting registrations for the 
2018 Challenge. Feel free to take your quilt theme anywhere you want.   You can use, Chinese techniques, Aztec 
Logs, a Trip around the World quilt, African, Australian themes or any country, mode of transportation or idea that 
features the International Travel theme.   Let your imaginations run wild. Size requirements are a minimum of 24 X 24 
inches, with a maximum of 50 X 50 inches. 
Birthdays were recognized and fat quarters distributed.  Door Prizes were drawn.
PROGRAM:  Janette Doucette introduced the program for the day: Tips, Tricks, Shortcuts and Techniques.  Members 
from our guild were the presenters.  Mark Fowler was the first to present his tips and what he has learned since begin-
ning quilting.  He has only been quilting for a year and shared some of the lessons he has learned.  Lisa Hartman is 
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PPQG Night Chapter Minutes for March 13, 2018

Night Chapter meeting for March 13, 2018 was called to order at 7 p.m. by Night Coordinator Sandra Combs.
There were 53 members, one new member and 2 visitors in attendance at the meeting.
A motion was made by Jeff Cleveland and seconded by Carol Pittman to approve the February minutes.  Motion 
passed.
A motion to accept the treasurer’s report in the February newsletter was made by Jeff Cleveland and seconded by 
Carol Pittman; the treasurer’s report was approved for audit.

Announcements:
President—Candy Byrd has arranged for a police car to be at the night location for our monthly meetings.  Note:  It 
was requested by several members that we ask for the sidewalk area to be lit for our safety.
Membership—Cathy Fowler reminded the members that they should be displaying a green membership card.    
Cathy has printed rosters for members that requested a hard copy. 
Executive Treasurer—Gina Vivian now has the night treasurer’s books and will be the night treasurer until the new 
night treasurer takes office.
Monthly Mini—Joy Duke:  Donators were:  Debbie Moore, thread catcher; Terri Hanson, mini Easter quilt; Connie 
Masini, eternity scarves (2) and anonymous, a pillow.
Honor Quilts—Terri McHenry thanked everyone that came to the honors quilt workshop in February.  The committee 
took 12 quilts up to Fort Belvoir on February 28 and distributed them to active members of the military.   Honor Quilts 
had a banner made that we could display at guild events.  She has a few quilts that need to be quilted. 
Day Programs—Janette Doucette:  The April day program will be a trunk show by the Tassaras’ and the May pro-
gram will be about “threads”.  The speaker for July will be Karen Carter on Scrap Quilting and afterwards there will be 
a workshop from 1-4 p.m. at our meeting location.  
Gala Damato announced that Maggie Wampler has agreed to be our Night Program Chair.  Thanks so much Maggie!  
At our April program will be celebrate Mother’s Day.
Workshops—Gala Damato announced there will be a workshop, Easy Curves, taught by Kitty Tully.  Cost is $12 for 
members.  

2018 Quilt Show “Everything Is Coming Up Quilts”   
Volunteers—Maggie Haley has volunteer sheets passing around, please sign up or contact Maggie if you can spare 
a few hours to volunteer at the show.  
Hospitality—Cathy Fowler also has a sign up sheet passing around.   Please volunteer to bring food items for the 
volunteer workers at the show.   Non perishable items can be brought on Friday.   We do not have access to a refrig-
erator and will be using a limited amount of coolers.
Sales Booth—Terri Hanson reminded us to bring our sale items for the show.  

Other Announcements
Service Projects—Gala Damato:  Service projects delivered 47 pillow cases to the Blue Crab Quilt Shop.   The com-
mittee is requesting additional comfort quilts sizes  26x26 up to 24x36 for donation to CHKD, they request we use 
muted colors.
BOM—Denise Vassar:  Tonight we received the last of the churn dash blocks patterns.  Next month we will get the 
instructions.   The quilts should be ready for display at the September meeting.
Guild Coffee Mugs—Candy Byrd has guild cups for sale, $16 each.
Raffle for Brother Sewing Machine—Candy Byrd has raffle tickets for sale. The drawing will be in May.
2018 Challenge—“Have Passport Will Travel”-Marilyn Rivera:  The challenge has begun, $2 to participate.   The quilt 
should be no less than 24x24 and no larger than 50x50.  The challenge quilts should be ready for display at both 
meetings in September.  
UFO’s were displayed and we were reminded that #3 is due in May
March Birthdays were announced.
Door Prizes were drawn.
Show and Tell
Program—Al Hunt of Al’s Sewing Machine Repair presented our program.  He demonstrated how our sewing ma-
chines work, discussed needles and thread and answered our many questions about our machines. 
Monthly Mini Winners—Lisa Hartman, pillow; Sharon Hamlin, small Easter quilt; Lisa Hartman, thread catcher and 
Janette Doucette, two eternity scarves.
BOM Winners—Denise Vassar:  Churn Dash, Gala Damato and Be My Neighbor, Cathy Fowler.

Respectfully submitted
Susan Waddles, Night Chapter Secretary
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continued from page 4 Day Chapter Minutes

Honor Quilts
On February 28th, Terri McHenry and Karen 

Whitley traveled to Ft. Belvoir in Washington, DC to 
distribute honor quilts. We greeted members attached 
to the Wounded Warrior Care Center. The wounded 
soldiers are there to transition back into service or into 
the civilian community as productive veterans.

The soldiers we met were from states along the 
eastern coast. We distributed twelve quilts to active 
duty wounded who were in the process of transitioning 
back to community life. They were impressed with the 
workmanship and thrilled that they were made specifi-
cally for them. Karen and I were honored to represent 
the PPQG in presenting these young men and women 
with your quilts.
Terri McHenry (757) 871-9605
Karen Whitley (757) 254-6442

also relatively new to quilting and she has learned that 
she doesn’t need to buy everything that is available.  
She has started taking classes at the Community Cen-
ter and has learned a lot through these classes.  Tricia 
Lent shared her love of receiving in the mail a monthly 
surprise of different tools, fabrics and miscellaneous 
items.  She shared with us what she gets in these 
boxes each month.  Isobel Meekins shared some of 
her secrets in how to keep our fabric organized.  One 
tip was when you buy fabric for a particular project and 
you don’t want to forget what you bought it for, to use a 
pen to write on the selvage what pattern the fabric was 
bought for. She gave tips about different types of mark-
ers that are useful on fabric.  Lots of interesting tips 
were shared by all.
Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
Vicki Marsh, Day Secretary

•

Night Chapter Program for April
The April Night Chapter meeting is right after our Quilt 

Show.   So we thought we would celebrate our successful 
Quilt Show and Mother’s Day a month early.  The program 
will be all about Motherhood.   Members are asked to bring 
a quilt that was made by or for your Mother or Grandmother 
and tell us a little about it.   In addition,  we are asking 
members to bring in a baby quilt for CHKD and have a 
chance to win a bundle of Aurifil thread. These baby quilts 
can be from a 26 inch square to approximately 30 x 38.  
This will help CHKD NICU  replenish their closet of comfort 
quilts.  

Contact Gala Damato 872-6823 if you have questions.
At the Night Chapter in May,  Lee Taylor will present a 

program called “What’s your angle?”  Lee is a PPQG mem-
ber and owner of Sewlovelee in White Stone Virginia.   

Free Table At Chapter Meetings 
Please note that the “Free Table” we have at our 

meetings is for sewing and quilting items.  Only bring 
things that you think your quilting friends will want.   
Check at the end of the meetings to see if your items 
were taken.   If they are still on the table, please take 
them back with you.  
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PAID AD 6/2018

Newsletter submission – April 18 
– Nominating Committee

Our annual Election of Officers is coming up rapidly!  
If you wish to be a voice and a part of the operations 
of this Guild, there is a job here for you to utilize your 
talents…and you can work with other amazing members 
of the PPQG!

Nominations to each of the listed positions below on 
the board are open, and will be open through the April 
Chapter meetings. Currently we have accepted nomina-
tions as follows:

President – Gala Damato
Vice President – Lee Taylor
Night Coordinator – Marilyn Rivera
Night Treasurer – Pat McNabb
Day Coordinator - empty
Day Secretary – Carol Pittman

Nominations will be closed and the slate will be set at 
the April Board Meeting (April 17). The voting slate will 
appear in the May newsletter, and the election will be at 
the May Day and Night Chapter meetings.

The job descriptions are available in the Constitution/
By-Laws, or you may ask any Executive Committee or 
Nominating Committee member.

If you are willing to volunteer to run for a position 
yourself, or know someone who could be a great benefit 
to our organization, please talk to any Nominating Com-
mittee member: Candy Byrd, Janette Doucette, Linda 
O’Dell, and Cathy Fowler.

•
•
•
•
•
•

We have a spontaneous creations workshop heading our 
way!  Mark your calendar for Friday July 13th!  In combination 
with a lecture in the Day Program, we will continue into the 
afternoon with a workshop.  Karen Carter of Virginia Beach will 
visit us again (it’s been a couple years) to give a new lecture 

and to teach a workshop called Intro to Improv Quilting.  The workshop will unlock your creative 
side, so those many scraps that fill your quilt room can blossom into beautiful blocks and quilts.  
The workshop will be held from 1-4 p.m. in the Old Courthouse Way Community Center, with a 
cost of $18.00, with no kit.  You supply your scraps, and come with your machine.  Sign-up will be 
available at the Day and Night meetings starting in April.  Come out of that comfort zone and sign 
up!

Thank you to those who have stepped up to help during 
the Quilt Show.
Some reminders:

Bring/wear your PPQG Membership Card/lanyard.
$6 admission fee covers both days.
Carry valuables with you. Leave coats in car.
Arrive about 15 minutes ahead of volunteer time.
Bring your warmth, quilting knowledge, and smiles! 

•
•
•
•
•

Sew What Bee
The “Sew What Bee” meets the 

third Wednesday afternoon of each 
month from 1:30 to 4:00.  They meet 
at St. Luke’s UMC 300 Ella Taylor 
Road in Yorktown.  Their next meet-
ing is April 18th.  If you are looking 
for an afternoon bee, check them out.  
Contact JoAnn Garner at joannsquiltroom@gmail.com or 
call her 804-413-1118 for more information.
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
March Work PPQG Spreadsheets-2018 vers 2.xlsx

Mar 2018 CHAPTER ACCOUNTS  DAY CHAPTER 
 DAY YTD 
TOTALS  DAY BUDGET   

 NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

 NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS 

 NIGHT 
BUDGET   

Chapter Beginning Balance 4,322.86$ 2,589.04$ 2,067.29$ 327.29$
Income: Block of the Month 54.00 189.00 800.00 - - 460.00

Executive Transfer - 1,800.00 1,800.00 - 1,800.00 1,800.00
Miscellaneous - 14.50 - - - -
Monthly Mini 26.00 177.00 700.00 34.00 74.00 490.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: 80.00$ 2,180.50$ 3,300.00$ 34.00$ 1,874.00$ 2,750.00$

Expenses: Block of the Month 61.50 61.50 800.00 - - 300.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs - - 500.00 71.80 71.80 450.00
Historian - - - - - -
Miscellaneous   - - 100.00 - - 100.00
Programs 75.00 441.68 1,900.00 150.00 250.00 1,900.00
Total Expenses: 136.50$ 503.18$ 3,300.00$ 221.80$ 321.80$ 2,750.00$
Chapter Ending Balance 4,266.36$ 4,266.36$ 1,879.49$ 1,879.49$

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT  EXEC TOTALS  EXEC YTD 
TOTALS  EXEC BUDGET 

Executive Beginning Balance 17,669.97$ 18,261.94$
Exec Income: Advertising - - 157.80

Challenge 40.00 80.00 120.00
Community Service - 40.00 450.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops  - - 1,800.00
Library-fines/sales - - 50.00
Local Workshops 72.00 72.00 500.00
Membership-dues 325.00 2,225.00 5,000.00
Miscellaneous - 250.00 100.00
Mystery - - -
PPQG Honor Quilts - 75.00 **
Quilt Show 655.00 1,250.00 **
Raffle Quilt 102.00 173.00 1,500.00
Sales 202.00 569.00 300.00
UFO - 41.00 -
Total Executive Income 1,396.00$ 4,775.00$ 9,977.80$

Exec Expense: Challenge 95.30 95.30 200.00
Community Service - - 25.00
Facilities - - 500.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops - - 2,500.00
Library-books - - 50.00
Local Workshops - 40.00 300.00
Membership/Circulation - - 150.00
Miscellaneous 63.60 63.60 300.00
Mystery - - -
Newsletter - 54.34 100.00
PO Box Rental - - 130.00
PPQG Honor Quilts 15.88 15.88 **
Quilt Show/Symposium 2,217.00 2,398.20 **
Raffle Quilt - 82.95 100.00
Sales - - 50.00
Storage Unit - - 1,522.80
Sunshine - - 25.00
Transfer to Day/Night - 3,600.00 3,600.00
UFO - 12.48 200.00
Website 14.99 14.99 225.00
Total Executive Expense 2,406.77$ 6,377.74$ 9,977.80$
Executive Ending Balance 16,659.20$ 16,659.20$

**As of 20 March 2018, $3,851.80 belongs to Show/Symposium and $577.88 belongs to PPQG Honor Quilts, of the $16,659.20 in the 
Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.  
Respectfully submitted by Gina Vivian, Executive Treasurer.
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